Mr. John Dewell,
AS, V-12, USNR,
D.K.E. House,
U.S.N.T.S.,
University of North Camlina,
Chapel Hill, N. C.

Dear Johnny

Kirk Scott dropped in the office the other day and we were talking about you, of course in a most complimentary manner. He gave me your address so that I could send you a copy of the Jay-hawk Rebounds. This is the second issue. It has to do with a lot of the boys that you are well acquainted with, so I am sending a letter along to you to keep you up to the minute on Jayhawker activities. We consider you one of our boys and we want you to keep advised as to the whereabouts of many of the boys that you are very friendly with.

Major E. R. Elbel just wrote this morning that Ray Evans and Ralph Miller are now at Scott Field, which is just outside of St. Louis.

I trust that you are getting along nicely at Chapel Hill.

Lt. Roland Logan, the trainer for the Navy Preflight School at Chapel Hill, is a Kansas man and one of my proteges whom I trained several years ago. If you ever get a chance, look him up and tell him that I said hello. It might be a good contact for you. I know many of the other officers down there very well, and if there is anything that I can do for you at any time please let me hear from you.

I am hoping when this fuss is over that you can emroll at the University and complete your college education which was unfortunately interrupted.

With all good wishes, I em

Sincerely yours,